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Term 4 Week 8 2022  
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to Week 8! We have a busy few weeks to finish off the school year! The K-2 class had a 
wonderful time visiting Altina Wildlife Park yesterday. They enjoyed sharing their excursion with 
the K-2 students from Pleasant Hills PS and Boree Creek PS. Thank you to Miss Casley, Mrs 
Gleeson and Mr Jones for accompanying our students and ensuring the trip was a success. 

School Swimming 

All students will attend school swimming at the Oasis in Wagga Monday to Friday of Week 10. 
The bus will leave school at 10.30am each morning with swimming lessons from 11.30am to 
12.30pm. Students will return by 1.30pm. Students will be having some ‘free time’ at the pool on 
Friday 16th Dec (last day of school), on this day the us will return by 2.30pm. There will be no 
‘Special lunch’ on Wednesday of week 10. We will ensure students have eating time before 
boarding the bus and again on arriving back at school. Permission notes were sent home 
Tuesday. The school will cover the cost of the lessons and bus hire with students asked to cover 
the cost of pool entry - $4.50 per student per day = $22.50 per student.  

Presentation Night 
Will be held on Monday 12th December @ 7pm at the Yerong Creek Hall. We would like the P&C 
to set up the stage in the Hall on Monday morning at 9am. At our recent P&C meeting it was 
decided there would be no supper after the presentation night formalities. 

Year 6 Farewell    

The Year 6 farewell will be held on Wednesday 14th December at school from 6pm-8pm. The 
theme for the night will be movie characters. The school will provide pizza for dinner. A permission 
note will be sent home early next week.   

Student Reports 
Student’s will receive their school reports next Friday 9th December. If you would like to discuss 
your child’s results with their teacher, please contact the school office to make an appointment 
during Week 10.  
Principal’s Position 
I was the successful applicant and have been offered and accepted the position as permanent 
principal at Yerong Creek PS. I will begin this permanent appointment on 27th January 2023. 

 

Warm Regards,  

Kellie Noske - Principal 

Teaching is not a job. 
It’s a lifestyle. 

It permeates your whole life. 



 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 

Students have completed their end of Semester Two assessments. It is always pleasing to see to 
excellent progress all our students achieve. Student reports will be sent home next Friday, 9th 
December. If you would like to discuss your child’s results, please phone the office to make an 
appointment during Week 10.  

To finalise our novel study the class will be watching the Bridge to Terabithia movie next week.  

Although learning is winding down for 2022 the 3-6 class are still focusing on their weekly spelling 
tasks. We have one more spelling focus next week before Week 10 swimming.  

In grammar we have been learning about different verbs and will be completing a verb assessment 
next week.  

Planning and rehearsing is under way for the school performance at Presentation Night.  

Have a great fortnightসহ঺঻ 

 

Best regards, 

Kellie Noske 

 

 
 

 
Dear Families, 

Well, we’re getting close to having a big holiday now. Only two weeks to go! 
Last week and this week we have focused on completing all our writing, reading, comprehension 
and spelling assessments  for  literacy. For mathematics we have been completing our Maths 
Plus booklets and Essential Assessments for all the strands that we have been learning about 
throughout Semester 2. 

K‐2 students and I ventured out yesterday on our excursion to Altina Wildlife Park, which also 
included Pleasant Hills and Boree Creek Schools. Besides the very  long travel time, we had a 
great time investigating all the interesting animals. The only animals or more accurately, insects, 
we didn’t enjoy were the mozzies! 

K‐6 students continue to practice their singing and performance skills for our performance on 
presentation night and next week we will be focused on making some great props for the stage. 
We have also started to get into the spirit of Christmas and are creating some great pieces of 
art and decorations for our classroom. 

That’s all for now. Enjoy that sunshine!    
 
Best regards 
Mardi Casley 
K-2 Classroom Teacher 
 

 

Miss Casley’s Class News 

Mrs Noske’s Class News 



 

 

 
Dear Families, 
 
Wow! Week 8 already. The term is just flying by. It has been nice to get some sunny days recently. 
 
For Geography for the last couple of weeks I will be doing a teacher guided Minecraft based lesson 
with the 3-6 students which is in line with our Natural Disasters unit and is about preparing for 
bushfires. The Minecraft world is called Climate Warriors. It will be interesting to see this in action. 
 
In Library this week with K-2 going on excursion to the Altina Wildlife Park I am doing a lesson, a 
supporting video and activity with the 3-6 students on a CBCA Shortlisted Book called “One Potoroo: 
A Story of Survival” written by Penny Jaye and illustrated by Alicia Rogerson. This will tie in nicely 
with our Science unit on the survival of living things. 
 
Mostly for the last week or so the 3-6 students have been busily completing many assessments while 
their teachers are marking them, prepping for, and writing Semester 2 reports. 
 
In recent weeks I had the pleasure of accompanying the 3-6 students at the Woolworths Cricket Cup 
Blast. They all tried their best and had some fun in the sun while playing their matches. Thank you 
also to the students for the good behaviour displayed while representing our school. 
 
Best Wishes, 
Mrs Mulholland 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday Lunch Orders 
 

Students and staff are enjoying our Wednesday Lunches.  

Thank you to Barb and Miss Casley for their efforts in organising, 
purchasing, and preparing these orders.  

While we have managed to keep prices as low as possible, the 
money made from this activity will go towards the students end 

of year functions and celebrations!  

 

 

 

Mrs Mulholland’s News 



 

Term 
Four 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT/
SUN 

Week 
1 

10 October 
Students return 
Jamari Birthday 
EnviroMentors  
K-2 10am-11am 
3-6 11am - 12 

11 October 
 
 
 

12 October      ML 
3-6 Excursion 
 
 

13 October         
3-6 Excursion 
 

14 October  
3-6 Excursion 
 
 

15 
16 
Oct 

2 17 October    
 
Life Ed Van – 
Pleasant Hills 

18 October           
 
 

19 October 
 
Extra Transition 
BHS 2.30-3.30pm 
 

20 October        
 

21 October 
 

22 
23 
Oct 

3 24 October 25 October    
School Counsellor 

26 October     ML 
  
 

27 October       
 
 

 28 October 
 

29 
30 
Oct 
 

4 
 

31 October 
 

1 November 2 November 
Extra Transition 
BHS 2.30-3.30pm 
 
 

3 November 
Kinder Transition 
12 -3.15pm 
 
    

4 November 
 

5 
6 
Nov 

5 
 

7 November 
Health and 
Wellbeing Expo 
12pm – 2pm 
 

8 November    
School photos 
 
 

9 November     ML 
 
 
P&C Meeting 

10 November 
Kinder Transition 
12 -3.15pm 
 

11 November 
Remembrance Day 
 
Assembly 2.45 

12 
13 
Nov 
 

6 
 

14 November 
 

15 November 
 

16 November 
Extra Transition 
BHS 2.30-3.30pm 
 

17 November    
 
 

18 November 
Cricket Blast 
School Cup 3-6 @ 
Culcairn 
 
 

19 
20 
Nov 
 

7 
 

21 November 
 
 
 

22 November 
 
 
 
 
 

23 November    ML 
 

24 November 
 
 
 
 
 

25 November 
 
 
 

26 
27 
Nov 

8 
 

28 November 
Eleanor Birthday 
27/11 
 

29 November 
 
Year 6 Orientation 
Day 

30 November 
K-2 Excursion 
 
P&C Meeting 

1 December  
Kinder Transition 
12 -3.15pm 
 

2 December 
  

3 
4 
Dec 
 

9 
 

5 December 
 

6 December 
 
School Counsellor 

7 December    ML 
 

8 December 
Kinder Transition 
12 -3.15pm 
 

9 December 
Reports home 
 

10 
11 
Dec 

10 
 

12 December 
School Swimming 
11.30 to 12.30 
 
Presentation Night 

13 December 
School Swimming 
11.30 to 12.30 

14 December 
School Swimming 
11.30 to 12.30 
 
Year 6 Farewell 
 

15 December 
Connor Birthday 
School Swimming 
11.30 to 12.30 
 

16 December 
School Swimming 
11.30 to 12.30 

17 
18 
Sept 

11 19 December 
SDD 
 

20 December 
SDD  
 
 

21 December   ML 22 December 
 

23 December 24 
25 
Dec 

Hols 26 December 
 

 27 December  28 December  29 December  30 December  

 

 

Calendar ‐ Term 4   2022 – Students ‐ Yerong Creek PS 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Lunch Order – Wednesday’s - Term 4 - 2022 
 

If you would like to order lunch, please complete the section below and return it to school by 
Tuesday each week for Wednesday’s Lunch  

 
 
    

 
 

Lunch order for:                              
 
(Please tick appropriate response) 
 

□ Two Minute Noodles - Chicken - $2.00 each. 

□ Two Minute Noodles – Beef - $2.00 each. 

□ Toastie – Cheese - $2.00 each. 

□ Toastie – Cheese & Ham - $2.50 each. 

□ Chicken Tenders, Cheese, Lettuce & Mayo Wrap - $3.00 each.  

 
 
I have enclosed $  
 
 
 
 

Cole Street            Phone: (02) 69 203 521 
Yerong Creek NSW 2642                           E-mail: yerongck-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
ABN: 18 246 198 266                                   Relieving Principal – Mrs Kellie Noske



  



 


